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IMPORTANT NOTICE FROM THE DIRECTOR
CHANGES IN THE ASSOCIATION’S PUBLICATION PROCEDURES

You will be wondering why you have
not received a copy of the usual
summer edition of ARA. The reason
for this is that your Board has, for
some time, felt that improvements
should be made to create a closer
relationship with members. Whilst
the intellectual level of the Bulletin
ARA was of a high standard, we felt
that we should also be paying more
attention to the membership in
general. Our main channel in this
approach must be the Members’
Newsletter ARA NEWS. Consequently,
this issue is the first of what we hope
is going to be an improved publi-
cation service to the membership.

The Board felt that there was a need
to expand the Newsletter and make
it more of a vehicle for members to
communicate, rather than continue
with it as the rather basic
information manual which it has
been previously. Therefore, ARA
NEWS has been expanded with more
pages, including some in colour, and
the intention is to incorporate
members’ contributions in the way of
articles relating to their experiences,
whether on tours, home or abroad,
archaeological field work or any
aspect of interest relating to a
Roman event that they have been
involved in — and which may be of
interest and benefit to other
members.

In order to achieve this we need
your involvement.

We know that many of our members
have a particular interest in specific
subjects relating to Roman culture,
but possibly these do not fall into the
highly academic category, which we
would incorporate into the main

Bulletin. Our Treasurer Don Flear, for
example, is going to contribute a
small article in the next issue,
recording a visit he has made to
Bainbridge Roman Fort in the
Yorkshire Dales. This is a privately
owned site and accordingly not
visited by a great number of people.
We hope this article will act as a
model for members to write similar
contributions. We also have
contributions by our Membership
Secretary, Sue Jones, on the 2004
Annual Dinner at Fishbourne Roman
Palace and a Book Signing event by
Lindsey Davis of Marcus Didius Falco
fame.

Whilst we appreciate that this issue is
somewhat ‘monopolised’ by the
Board, it is simply a measure to get

A number of members on the Hadrian’s Wall Tour
earlier this year — nice weather, pleasant company
and able to assimilate some interesting facts if

they so wish ! Photo: © Bryn Walters.

the new system off the ground. And
we sincerely hope to see in the next,
and future issues, a major input from
members . .. namely, yourselves!

We now hope that there will be a
flow of contributions, some of which
we may not be able to publish in full,
but which will go to creating a library
of indexed informative articles; to
build up a computerised store of
members’ experiences. David Rider
has kindly offered to maintain this
computer library and will send copies
out to members upon request.
Further information on this service
will be published in a future issue.

For decisions on the Newsletter
content we rely on the editor of ARA
NEWS, (currently David Gollins), who
will also reserve the right to amend
articles as appropriate. (Remember,
the Editor’s decision is final — Ed.). As
now, no responsibility can be taken
by the Association for the accuracy or
the content of such articles.

What should the articles be about?

Our initial thoughts include — details
of visits to particular sites, especially
when abroad; one or two photo-
graphs (to be reproduced in either
colour or black and white); good
places to stay; any travel difficulties
which were encountered to reach the
sites; what archaeological remains
survive and any other interesting
experiences.

As an example, one of our members
recently visited Assisi and was
completely unaware of the exca-
vated Roman Forum under the town
square. The remains were not
mentioned in his guide book and he
came across the entrance quite by
























